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Please Pray For: 
• Kojd61 na Zadszu church 
• Richard: Ability to hove 

cataract surgery in July 

• Josh Mclane: bock pain 

• Rich's Mom: recovery from 
hip surgery 

• Camp Victory project: 
building teams needed 

• Nowy Dw6r Mazowiecki: 
new church plant 

• Peace for Ukraine/Russia/EU 
• Outreach to our colleagues 

within the Polish Hunting 
Association, Polish Mili­
tary, and Sygnalists. 

• Polish National Leader­
ship -Unity, and Revival 

• Family members in USA 
-Salvation and protection 
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On tlie qor 
With much love and prayers we blessed 

our Ukrainian refugees, Halyna and Myko-
la, as they moved back to their home 
country of Ukraine on May 18th. After 
spending 3 years in our Mokra center for 
refugees sponsored by our church, they 
were able to rent a tiny apartment closer 
to the bor­
der with Po­
land. We 
continue to 
pray for their 
protection, 
God's provi­
sion, and for 
the war to 
end soon. 

Our hunting signal group, Chmara, has 
been very active. Over the last 3 months 
we have played in schools, business 
meetings, hunter's funerals, shooting com­
petition, and for a hunting club's 40th An­
niversary. On May 30th, Richard and I 

""77 were each awarded a 
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1 service medal from 

-tr the Polish Hunting As-

1 
sociation in Warsaw 

t for our years of ser­
vice. It was a huge 
honor! We will also 
travel to tag6w, Po­

land in June to participate in the National 
Championship Competition for Hunting 
Music. 

This continues to be an outreach to 
share the gospel with friends and col­
leagues in the hunting and signaling circles 
around Poland. We are seeing hearts 
opened to hear the Good News of Christ 
and His salvation I 
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On June 14th, we attended the Gradu­

ation Ceremony for the students at 
WSTS, Wyisza Szkola Teologiczno Spotec­
zna. This was formerly the Warsaw The­
ological Seminary (WST) which was our 
building project completed In 2010. We 
are thankful for the ongoing ministry 
training and for the students answering 
the call of God. 

We have been invited by the Bishop of 
the Polish National Church to assist with 
the opening of a new English speaking 
church being planted in Nowy Dw6r Ma­
zowiecki. We are excited to be a part of 
this new outreach and will be working 
alongside Polish and international stu­
dents from the WSTS in Warsaw. We are 
praying for much fruit to be added 
through this new ministry. 

On April 9th, we became the proud 
grandparents to our 5th grandchild! 
Brooks Alexan­
der Mclane add­
ed to our joy and 
his big sister, 
Bree, is over the 
moon to have a 
little brother. 
Congratulations 
to Josh and Alex 
on this perfect addition to their family. 
We can't wait to meet him in person! 
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